ACYOA Central Council Meeting

St. Gregory Church, Chicago, IL

August 29, 2009

Present:

Fr. Haigazoun Najarian (Diocesan Vicar), Alex Derderian (Chair), Talin Hitik (Vice Chair), Lydia Kurkjian (Secretary),  Danny Mantis (Treasurer),  Danielle DerAsadourian (Chapter Relations), Gevork Vartanian (Program Coordinator), Ara Janigian (Public Relations), Nancy Basmajian (Executive Secretary)

Meeting highlights were as follows:

1.
Communications/PR/Outreach
· The Central Council members assigned to various communication efforts are currently working on the fall issue of Hye Hokin (Danielle DerAsadourian, Lydia Kurkjian), an E-Newsletter (Ara Janigian) and the redesign of the ACYOA website (Ara Janigian).
· Liaisons reported on the status of their respective chapters/parishes. There are currently 21 official chapters in the Diocese. Central Council identified six parishes with chapter potential; liaisons will follow-up and report at the next meeting. 

2.
Programming

· The CC 2010 Sports Weekend liaison (Lydia Kurkjian) reported that the Watertown committee has signed a contract with the Copley Square Hotel in downtown Boston for the entire facility. The sports venue will be Wentworth College, which is located one mile from the hotel. The committee is finalizing details for the evening events; their goal is have all contracts signed by the end of September. Fundraising is a priority; they have scheduled a reunion dance for October 3 and are in the planning stages of organizing other events throughout the year.
· The Central Council Chair (Alex Derdeian) outlined his discussions with the Charlotte Parish Council Chair and their Youth Director about expectations for 2011 Sports Weekend. Dr. Raffi Hovanessian, as the Diocesan Council liaison to the parish, is also involved in the conversation.   
· The Central Council discussed the need for concrete Sports Weekend guidelines for chapters interested in hosting the event. Three members of the Council (Alex Derderian, Ara Janigian, Lydia Kurkjian) were appointed to draft a document for review by the CC and the Primate.
· The Central Council reviewed evaluations of the 2009 ASP participants and leaders; comments suggested that CC investigate alternatives to the service aspect of the program.  Three CC members (Alex Derderian, Talin Hitik, Gevork Vartanian) were appointed to look into other options; in addition, the 2009 ASP Assistant (Syona Marout) will be consulted. They will present their findings to the Central Council in October.
· Gevork Vartanian, who served as assistant of the NCC Ecumenical Work Week in New Orleans from August 2-8, related the success of the program, which was co-sponsored by the Central Council and the College Ministry office of the DYE. Twelve young adults (most of whom were ACYOA members) participated in rebuilding efforts needed as a result of Hurricane Katrina. Julie Hoplamazian, the DYE College Ministry Coordinator, served as program leader. Gevork recommended that Central Council repeat the program next year.  
· The Central Council is sponsoring a New England Regional Meeting on Saturday, November 7; the host will be the ACYOA chapter of St. Mark Church in Springfield, MA. The meeting agenda was finalized, and invitations to the meeting will be sent out early in September.  The CC Program Coordinator (Gevork Vartanian) is leading the effort; in addition, three CC members (Alex Derderian, Ara Janigian, Lydia Kurkjian) will be on hand to facilitate the meeting.
· As a result of the success of last year’s Blood Drive, CC will encourage its chapters and any interested parishes to repeat the effort this year. A memo and flyer along with instructions to how to organize a blood drive will be sent to pastors and ACYOA leadership in September.  
· Other program initiatives discussed by the Central Council included: (1) the 2nd Chapter Workshop scheduled for January 15-17 in Boca Raton, FL; a contract with the Hilton in Deerfield Beach has been negotiated, (2) the 11th Annual Leadership Conference scheduled for March 5-7, alternative venues are being sought, and (3) a Holy Land Pilgrimage for next summer, which would be open to young adults from the Western and Canadian Dioceses.
 3.
Administration
· A re-configured Bylaws Revision Committee has been finalized; the Chair will write a letter inviting the new members to join the effort. Their task will be to produce a final draft for presentation to the General Assembly in 2010.
· The need for fundraising was noted and discussed; CC members were asked to follow-up on several ideas.
· The Chair reviewed the upcoming calendar as follows:

October 3
CC Meeting with Watertown Sports Weekend Committee




St. James ACYOA Alumni Dance


November 7
New England Regional Meeting (St. Mark, Springfield, MA)




Fall Dance


December 5
Central Council Meeting (Wynnewood, PA)


Jan. 15-17
Chapter Workshop (Boca Raton, FL)

Feb. 13
Central Council Meeting (White Plains, NY)


Mar. 5-7
11th Leadership Conference

